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DRAFT MINUTES FOR THE MEETING HELD Wednesday, 01 November 2017, 09:30 hrs
Location: Owen 1032

Present Deborah Harry, Sohil Zokari, Lorna Pettifer, Andrew Browes, Matt Parkin, Emma Scoffield, Linda Mason, Vanessa Chettleburgh, Antonia Barton, Dan Bye

Apologies: Nicola Green, Kathryn Wild, Simon Taylor

In attendance: Rachel Parnham, Danny Buttrick 


1	Apologies (DH)
	ES noted apologies from NG, KW and ST

2	Staff Reps Update (Staff Reps)

Coffee Morning Update 
· Sales Ledger - MP advised that ST will be meeting with the team to talk though their concerns, MP confirmed that the vacancies have been actioned in CORE and are now in the pipeline. MP also advised that following office move the support staff felt they require will be available day to day and this positively supports for moving the team to Oneleven. 
· Monthly Accounts - ES advised she most definitely considered sustainability for the team, and said that it has been a tough transition. She advised considerations were given to the possible impact on things like in accuracy, but it is important that the team knows how much FPLT really appreciate the hard work and commitment from the team at this time. ES will be speaking to the Accounting Operations Group do discuss next steps. In relation to how the information will be used, it has been noted that we need to be closer to the business this is to do with the ongoing external factors to the university for example the cap in fees but also as we put the university under increasing financial pressure with the university strategy, it is important that we satisfy the appetite from ULT and the BOG for timely financial information.
· Planning Attendance - LM advised that at the last Planning Engagement Group there was some emphasis put on LICC and its importance so this should have a positive impact on the coffee morning attendance. The Staff Reps agreed that it may be good for them to attend the planning quarterly team meetings too. 
· Staff Survey Results - It was advised at the recent FPLF away day the team discussed our directorate mission and agreed that it would be a good area for the team to work on and drive. DH advised that FPLT are meeting on Monday to discuss the directorate mission and how we begin to engage others. LM advised that it is clear that there is further work that is to be done the directorate getting to know each other.
· PSOM - In relation to the perceived feelings after the PSOM briefing sessions, DH assured the LICC that the ULT do recognise the contribution the professional services teams make to the university, however, we do recognise that there are efficiencies which to be made to bring the university in line with the benchmark. DB advised that where messages could have been conveyed better there is need for transparency of the drivers for the PSOM in the messages delivered to staff. 


3	CFPO Update (DH)
DH advised that there is currently very little to report on however, we are currently awaiting more information on the fees and funding regime, in the November budget from the government, this is particularly pertinent since the fees have been capped and we were all working on fee increases in line with inflation. 

HEFCE have released a review of the financial health of the sector which she advised any who are interested to go and read the executive summary. DH noted that there seems to be a surge in capital spending in the sector which it is projected will be funded by loans from the banks, however this is projected to happen over the next 2/3 years but after that it is projected to stop, which is interesting as this raises a number of questions as to the decisions banks will take on funding the sector over a short period of intense activity. 

4	Unified Comms and Office Moves (MP)
MP advised that Oneleven will be connected to Unified Comms in time for the sales ledger office move.

5	Your Views Survey (VC)
	VJC ran through the survey report by section, and explained where there are areas to note both 	positive and negative. 

· Leadership - By and large very positive, everyone feels very supported however there are concerns around feedback
· Strategic Narrative - lowest scoring area for planning, finance and saw biggest percentage decrease and biggest percentage increase across the questions. There were comments from both areas were around aims, what are we here to achieve? Finance are more unsure about the impact of PSOM. 
· Employee Voice - Most improved area for finance however, planning scored low. Comments noted that thoughts and opinions are not valued in the wider context in finance there are more opportunities to be heard at a lower level.
· Integrity - The main comments were about visibility of the leadership team and some comments were made about broken promises from past leadership team.
· Communication - On the whole positive more updates from the senior team on a more regular basis on university business. 
· Teamwork - It was noted that as a wider team there is work to be done, however, finance agreed that it was good as a whole but it could be improved in some areas.

Next Steps - Work is ongoing with engagement campions, action plan, any actions we don’t take forward will be taken back to teams.

6	Terms of Reference (VC)
Have been updated to inc DH and Planning and some specific Topics have been added. Staff representation, to be updated to 3+3 staff reps from each area. 

Action TOR changes should go to ICC for ratification. 

6	Planning Update (LM)
Planning Quarterly Team Brief, Christina Hughes attended to talk to the team about her work, and there was discussion about GDDPR by Hellen Williamson. And there was discussion around staff survey at the planning comms and engagement group. 

8 	Management Accounting Update (ES)
ES advised that the team has now completed the moves in management accounting there have been 3 internal promotions, Maia Hunnex has joined Ages management accounts as an AMA, Fiona Herrick has joined D&S and Danny Buttrick as joined SBS to replace Fiona as and AMA.

9	Financial Services Update (ST)
ST advised we have had a verbal acceptance for the Deputy Financial Accountant role. 
There were no major control points on the accounts which is unprecedented for the 2nd year running considering there have been 1.7mil transactions across the whole team.

10 	AOB	
	No business
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